
pg. 1 
 

Roanoke Skier 
 

Founded 1963 

Monthly Newsletter of the Roanoke Ski Club 

  Visit our website: 

www.roanokeskiclub.org 

 

 

 

                                         
We are in the home stretch now – and this has a double meaning right 
now. First, the current board is in the home stretch and will change as 
of May 1st. Many on the board are returning for one more round in 
their position – as I heard someone say άƛƴ ŀƭƭ Ƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ski 
ŎƭǳōΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ōƻŀǊŘ ȅŜǘΗέ  It’s true!  It’s been a pleasure to work 

with everyone on the board – and I know I speak for the membership when I extend a warm 
thank you for all of your hard work.  

The second meaning has to do with our end-of-the-year, post-trip party on April 13th. We’re 
going back to our roots and this year’s end-of-year party will focus on the fun and adventures 
the club has had with its long distance trips so far this season!  We’ll have a great dinner, prizes 
and even a chance at a cash prize!!! I hope to see many of you at Hidden Valley Country Club on 
April 13.  

In next month’s May newsletter, I’ll put together this year’s membership ‘in review’ – and 
highlight all of the great events and accomplishments. Make certain to watch your newsletter 
for events that are currently being planned for later this summer – which include a canoeing and 
kayaking trip down the James River, our usual well-attended monthly happy hours, and more. 
Who knows – there may even be another beach trip in the planning.  

Last, there is one open appointed position for next year – Activities.  If you’re interested in 
becoming more involved in the club, please let someone on the board know. We’d love to have 
you!  

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve as your President for the past year. It’s been 
my honor and privilege and I look forward to the next year.  

With gratitude,  

Melinda Cohan 

 

APRIL , 2016 

Dates to Remember 

 

Apr. 1: Happy Hour 
5:30 at Parkway 
Brewing Company 

Apr. 13:  End of Year 
Party, HVCC, 6:30 

Apr.25: Happy Hour 
5:30 at Fork in the 
Alley 

 

http://www.roanokeskiclub.org/
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 ñMEMBERSHIP UPDATEò 

  

We have 346 Members for 2015 - 2016.  
Your membership is important; be active, volunteer and make this an even 

better Club!!!  

 

 

 

  

HAPPY HOUR: Friday, April 1   5:30 p.m. 

Parkway Brewing Co.                   739 Kessler Mill Road                                                                                                                  

Outdoor patio           Salem, VA 

 

Hosted by Emily Hurst 

 

 

   END OF YEAR TRIP PARTY!!!! 
Will be the 2nd Wednesday, April 13, 2016. 

                    
 CHECK OUT THE INVITATION SENT OUT RECENTLY!!! 

Current members, former members, visitors and guests are welcome to attend.   Non-

members will be asked to pay a $25 fee to help defray the cost of the dinner.   The Fee 

may be applied toward the membership fee upon joining that night.   Membership will be va lid 

through  June 30, 201 7.    

 

  

 

HAPPY HOUR:       Monday, April 25   5:30 p.m. 

Fork in the Alley  2123 Crystal Springs Avenue 

         Roanoke, VA 

    Hosted by Emily Hurst   

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+party+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=D9E0870F3282EFE22995B950A756B51B9A0991EA&selectedIndex=102&ccid=NbbtIuyj&simid=607990215396755620&thid=OIP.M35b6ed22eca3bb14dbb9150807aec539o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+and+wine+clipart+images&id=BA66EF4DFCAD16558E64FEA876775A43BED3F295&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=DD825957C28AD32675B2E5229D8B3D7133810EFF&selectedIndex=11&ccid=nwCGXww2&simid=608047957075627567&thid=OIP.M9f00865f0c365a87712de4b5b0b28dd3H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+April+showers+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=37CDF858866D0B9788DCA4B531824DF56540AB8B&selectedIndex=0&ccid=lZUfg3K2&simid=608036193158827854&thid=OIP.M95951f8372b65e33a3270e588ff3ebffH0
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HAPPY HOUR:  Thursday, May 5    5:30 p.m. 

Big Lick Brewery 135 Salem Avenue 

Roanoke, VA  

   Hosted by Emily Hurst 

             
          

HAPPY HOUR:  Tuesday, May 24    5:30p.m. 

 

 Mac & Bob's (deck)    316 East Main Street 

        Salem, VA 
       

  Hosted by Emily Hurst                            

 

 

      
 

******* IDEA ALERT!!!! *******  

Are you looking for an original birthday gift for a friend or family member? Well you 
are just in luck! Purchase a gift that keeps on giving: 

A club membership! 

Please contact Tracy with Marketing, marketing@roanokeskiclub.org   to find out 
details! 

 

Please pick up some RSC business cards at the next membership meeting and share 
them with your business colleagues and friends. You, the members, make our club 
amazing, so thank you! 

 

 

mailto:marketing@roanokeskiclub.org
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+and+wine+clipart+images&id=BA66EF4DFCAD16558E64FEA876775A43BED3F295&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=DD825957C28AD32675B2E5229D8B3D7133810EFF&selectedIndex=11&ccid=nwCGXww2&simid=608047957075627567&thid=OIP.M9f00865f0c365a87712de4b5b0b28dd3H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+April+showers+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=8712702CD910F2A7C27B16EC08ADFB9EE037482E&selectedIndex=71&ccid=Lt4U6BVc&simid=608022960365111976&thid=OIP.M2ede14e8155c91c0e288aaf4f781bfdeo0
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   FUTURE IDEAS BEING CONSIDERED: 

    

 

 

 

GOLF OUTING      KAYAK ING     WINE TOUR  

LOOK FOR INFORMATION ON THESE IDEAS IN FUTURE NEWSLETTERS!!  

KEEP READING!!!!  

  

 

    
 

TRIPS! TRIPS! TRIPS! 
 

 
 
 
Still reporting to you from Bend, OR, I want to thank you and our all our winter ski trip 
leaders for making this another fantastic ski trip season for our Club!  Since my last trip 
report, Breckenridge, Steamboat, Timberline, and Telluride trips have been run and from 
the reports I received, all were fun, fun, fun!  Read all about them in the trip leader 
summaries below. 
 
I was on the Breckenridge trip and had a blast.  I think all who were on the Breckenridge 
trip will agree that first time trip leader Marla Kemsey did a fantastic job!  Her energy 
seemed limitless and she was very organized.  The only complaint I heard (from several 
people) was that she was accompanied by Cary who slowed her down and almost had 
our club thrown out of our happy hour for bloodying the nose of our waitress.  Oh well, 
sometimes you have to take the bad with the good. 
 
Our last long distance trip of this season will be our Bike and River Boat Cruise of 
Austria and Germany. 
 
We are working on next seasonôs ski trip lineup and will announce locations soon. 

 
 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=1D2E89EADA1D622634A3E483C953DC0799AA0D3B&selectedIndex=10&ccid=vJsvUHhq&simid=608035578871941215&thid=OIP.Mbc9b2f50786a2976babba460cc40e3caH0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kayaking+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=C4B38639C6CDBD9133AA78333F3C2906EF03B599&selectedIndex=49&ccid=kEY53dPU&simid=608055632068675029&thid=OIP.M904639ddd3d4a7837c29d3983c08515co0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=+wine+tour+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=928ACFA7AE2DDDE7942733BEBD206630DBAFF09C&selectedIndex=29&ccid=HRvCvzBT&simid=608009293673661562&thid=OIP.M1d1bc2bf3053ef45c133d7e3fd6bb6c2o0
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TRIP SUMMARIES AND REMAINING  
SCHEDULE FOR 2015 ï 2016 

 
 
 

      BRECKENRIDGE, COLORADO 
 
 

 
February 20 ï 27, 2016 

  
COMPLETED!!! 

 
 
 

TRIP LEADER ï MARLA KEMSEY    
   

 
 

 
TIMBERLINE/CANAAN VALLEY, WEST VIRGINIA 

 
 
     FEBRUARY 21 ï 24 (SUN. ï WED.) 
 
 

Celebrating the "5th" year that Roanoke Ski 
Club has returned to the Lodge at Wolverton 
Heights, a magnificent 5-story slope-side 
home complete with elevator, indoor pool, 
game room, sauna, outdoor hot tub, 2 full 
kitchens and ski in/out accommodations!  
 

javascript: void(0)
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We had 22 participants...many return guests and 7 newbies:  Don and Lois Hanley, 
Jeanne Duddy, George O'Neill, Barbara Martin, Pam Lesture and Harry 
Whitfield!  Both skiers and non-skiers enjoyed an amazing 3-night, 4-day stay within 
Timberline Resort.  Weather and snow conditions have varied year to year with this 
year not ranking the very best in snowfall but one thing is for sure...this trip to 
Canaan/Timberline is NOT all about the snow!  Unlike many of the club long 
distance trips we gather together in ONE living space, sharing meal time together, 
playing games, puzzles, reading, conversation, laughter, movies and relaxing 
fireside or in the hot tub!  

   
There is a true spirit of friendship and 
community shared in a group gathering 
or setting such as this!        
      
I might add that there is never a lack of 
food in the house, always enough to feed 
an army and then some! Breakfast is 
served daily to the group to include such 
items as fresh fruit, yogurt, granola, 
Belgian waffles, pancakes, bacon, 

sausage and much more!  A Welcome Reception the night of arrival with Sirianni's 
Pizza and beverage, a "Souper" Night one evening with crock pots loaded with a 
selection of hearty soups and breads.  
 
The final evening our group gathered for dinner at Blackwater Falls State Park 
Lodge Dining Room....all included in the cost of the trip! 
 
A big thanks to ALL participants for your helping hands with clean-up after our 
meals and upon departure of the lodge.   We appreciate YOU for making this trip a 
continued success and memories to last a lifetime! 
 
Dean Martin, Trip Leader 

Shelley Gibson, Co-Leader 

 
STEAMBOAT, COLORADO 

 
      
      FEBRUARY 27 ï MARCH 5, 2016 
  
        COMPLETED! 
    
      TRIP LEADER - GENE COLLIER 

 
 

javascript: void(0)
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MARCH 12 ï 19, 2016    What an amazing group of 48 people!  The Telluride trip was an 

awesome trip to finish out this yearôs ski season for the club!  We had beautiful bluebird skies 
all week long, with temperatures generally in the 20ôs and 30ôs, and a little fresh powder 
overnight on Saturday, Monday and Tuesday.   

This was the first year that the club has stayed 
in Mountain Village.  While many missed 
being in the heart of the old mining town, the 
Bear Creek Lodge condos were terrific!  Access 
to both Mountain Village and the Town of 
Telluride to/from the Condos was super easy 
on the free Gondola that operates from 7 a.m. 
to midnight.  We even had a private funicular 
that took us from the Lodge down to the 
slopes, making it an easy way to start our day 
or end a long day of skiing. During the trip we 
had 4 events where everyone could mix and 

mingle together.  On Saturday we had the welcome reception in the lobby of the Lodge to kick things 
off.  On Monday we had a fun Après Ski party at the 
base of Mountain Village at Tomboy Tavern with drinks 
and a delicious spread of free appetizers.  Wednesday 

night we had a 
happy hour in 
the Town of 
Telluride at the 
base of the 
Gondola at Oak, 
The New Fat Alley with more good food and drinks!  And we 
rounded out the trip with our traditional clean-out-your-fridge 
party at the Lodge.  A few birthdays were celebrated and of 
course we had several folks dress up for St. Patrick’s Day on 
Thursday. 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/9/9c/Telluride_ski_resort_logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Telluride_ski_resort_logo.jpg&h=263&w=860&tbnid=Gh5gbRANWg8xcM:&zoom=1&docid=nW3evsrEq_kj7M&ei=GbCAVdSdNIO1sAT5z4H4DA&tbm=isch&ved=0CCIQMygBMAFqFQoTCJSO2vitlcYCFYMajAod-WcAzw
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While we say “what happens on the trip, stays on the trip,” we’ll let you in on the Awards that were 
given at the end of the week.  We won’t divulge the stories behind the awards, but will leave it to you 
to ask these folks why they won these awards: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Close Call Award:  Bill Brewster 
The Russian Split Gymnastics Award: Tracy Prillaman 
The Domestic Award:  Cary Hopper 
The Best Photographer Award:  Steve Curtiss 
The GQ Award:  G.K. Kinsey 
The Why-Don’t’-My-Ski-Boots-Fit Award:  Marta Sayers 
The Energizer Snowbunny Award:  Linda Corbitt 
The Hardcore Skier Award (3-way tie):  Roger Wesley, Bob Rider, Jerry Corvin 
The Commitment to Flair Award (2-way tie):  Mark Smith and Steve Ambrosich 
The Most Stylish On the Mountain Award:  Marly Kemsey and Bettina Cox 
The Fastest Learners Award:  Angela and Myah Williams 
The Fish Award:  Myah Williams 
The Mountain Breeze Aromatherapy Award:  Ken Hill 
The Captain Crunch Award:  Macey Darr 
 
Thanks again to all of the participants who made this a fun and memorable trip! 
 

Melinda & Dave Cohan 
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BIKE & RIVER BOAT CRUISE, 

AUSTRIA & GERMANY 
 

MAY 4 - 15 2016 
3 NIGHTS IN MUNICH AND 7 DAY SAILING CRUISE 

 
 $3,090.00 PER PERSON 
DOUBLE OCCUPANCY 

 
SOLD OUT.  

TAKING NAMES FOR  
WAITING LIST 

 
  

                   TRIP LEADER ï BILL FLESHMAN 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Thanks again to you and our dedicated trip leaders for making 
this another great season!!!! 
  
JOHN SCHRADER, TRIP DIRECTOR 
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THAT’S ALL FOLKS 

Stay tuned for next monthôs news and activities.  

 

WE ARE  NOT JUST A SKI CLUB  

CHECK OUT OUR YEAR -ROUND ACTIVITIES 
AT   

 

www.roanokeskiclub.org  

Or, click here  to follow us on Facebook!  

 

 

Roanoke Ski Club Board Members: 

  

OFFICE  NAME  E-MAIL  

President  Melinda Cohan  president@roanokeskiclub.org  

Vice President  Gene Collier  vp@roanokeskiclub.org  

Secretary/Newsletter  Pat Oberlin  secretary@roanokeskiclub.org  

Treasurer  Dave Cohan treasurer@roanokeskiclub.org  

Marketing  Director  Tracy Prillaman  marketing@roanokeskiclub.org  

Membership Director  Karen Strickland  membership@roanokeskiclub.org  

Activities Director  Jill Betters  events@roanokeskiclub.org  

Program Director  Renee Lavin Powers  programs@roanokeskiclub.org  

Ski Trip Director  John Schrader  trips@roanokeskiclub.org  

Webmaster  Ted Lonitz  webmaster@roanokeskiclub.org  

Past Director  Karen Saunders  pastdirector@roanokeskiclub.org  
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